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April 23, 2025  

The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Member of Congress 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project
  
Dear Congresswoman Escobar:  

On behalf of the Downtown Deck Plaza Foundation in the Paso del Norte Community Foundation, I am 
writing to express my full support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations 
request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza 
Project.  

The City of El Paso, Paso del Norte Community Foundation, and Downtown Deck Plaza Foundation
engaged in multiple dedicated community outreach efforts in support of the I-10 Deck Plaza project. The 
I-10 Deck Plaza Planning Study (included in Supporting Documents) includes a planning initiative where 
public comments can be viewed at a dedicated website. Amenities and green spaces are presented in 
detail through dozens of public events and venues:  https://www.downtowndeckplaza.org/feedback. 

Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza 
including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of 
Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas. If the project is awarded, the Deck Plaza 
Foundation will contribute a $250,000 (5%) match for the FHWA appropriation.

Thank you for your continued support and collaboration. Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any 
questions. 

Sincerely,

Tracy J. Yellen
Chief Executive Officer

Sincccccerely,

T J YYYYYYY ll



500 East San Antonio Street | Suite 301 | El Paso, Texas 79901
CountyJudge@EPCounty.com

RICARDO SAMANIEGO
El Paso County Judge

May 7,2025

The Honorable Veronica Escobar
U.S. House of Representatives
2448 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project

Dear Congresswoman Escobar:

I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to 
the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project. Funding will 
be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, 
support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in 
Downtown El Paso, Texas.

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current vehicular-centric 
environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit users. The 
Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe 
environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 
Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of 
multimodal mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, learn, 
play, and pray.

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection between 
Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, generate 
significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—
create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, 
closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing 
livability.

I respectfully urge your thorough and fair consideration of the I-10 Deck Plaza Project in accordance with all 
applicable rules and regulations. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
(915) 273-3591.

Sincerely,

Ricardo A. Samaniego
El Paso County Judge



500 E. San Antonio Ave. | Suite 301 | El Paso, Texas 79901
commissioner4@epcounty.com | (915)-273-3596

Sergio Coronado
El Paso County Commissioner Precinct 4

May 6, 2025

The Honorable Veronica Escobar
Texas’ 16th Congressional District 
United States House of Representatives 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500
El Paso, TX 79901

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project

Dear Congresswoman Escobar:

I write to express my support for the City of El Paso’s Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) 
appropriations request for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project in the amount of $5,000,000. Funding will be utilized 
for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support 
beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in 
Downtown El Paso, Texas.

The project will physically connect Downtown and Uptown El Paso and facilitate all modes of travel, 
especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete 
segments of streets crossing I-10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from 
lacking pedestrian amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include 
deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit
the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, learn, and play.

We understand the need to strengthen our overall tourism brand. A Deck Plaza is not a singular goal. This 
project can influence current and future generations through beneficial environmental and public health 
outcomes. It will also create a distinct tourist destination that reflects El Paso’s rich heritage while 
celebrating our bicultural community, allowing El Paso’s unique natural benefits to shine. 

Thank you for your consideration. Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions. 

Sincerely,

Sergio Coronado 
El Paso County Commissioner, Precinct 4



May 5, 2025 

The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District 
United States House of Representatives 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project

Dear Congresswoman Escobar: 

I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 
appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) program for the 
I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements
for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-
block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas.

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current 
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, 
cyclists, and public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets 
crossing I-10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking 
pedestrian amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include 
traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal 
mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, 
learn, play, and pray. 

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the 
connection between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s 
construction in the late 1960s, generate significant environmental and public health benefits, 
achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El 
Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift 
that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing livability. 

Sincerely,y,



 

 

 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
May 7, 2025  
  
The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives  
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 
  
Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project 
  
Dear Congresswoman Escobar,  

On behalf of the Office of Texas House Representative Vincent M. Perez, I am writing to express my 
support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 
Community Project Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for 
on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support 
beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in 
Downtown El Paso, Texas.  

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current vehicular-
centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit 
users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where pedestrians 
encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities. Transportation 
challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, 
safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access 
areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray. 

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection 
between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, 
generate significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most 
critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating 
its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial 
lines, and enhancing livability. 

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 

Vincent M. Perez 
Texas House Representative 





   
 

  
A fund of the  
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May 5, 2025 
  
The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives  
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 
  
Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project 
  
Dear Congresswoman Escobar:  
 
On behalf of the Downtown Deck Plaza Foundation, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, 
Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) 
program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural 
improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-
block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas.  
 
The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current vehicular-centric 
environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit users. The 
Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe 
environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 
Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of 
multimodal mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, learn, 
play, and pray. 
 
A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection between 
Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, generate 
significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—
create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, 
closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing 
livability. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Tracy Yellen 
CEO   







 

 

April 25, 2025 
 
The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives  
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 
  
Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project 
  
Dear Congresswoman Escobar:  
 
On behalf of the El Paso Downtown Management District, I am writing to express my support for the 
City of El Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community 
Project Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system 
(TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire 
safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El 
Paso, Texas.  
 
The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current 
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and 
public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where 
pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities. 
Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient 
roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit the 
ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray. 
 
A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection 
between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, 
generate significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most 
critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, 
celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural 
and racial lines, and enhancing livability. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Joe Gudenrath 
Executive Director 



May 7, 2025

The Honorable Veronica Escobar
Texas’ 16th Congressional District
United States House of Representatives
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500
El Paso, TX 79901

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project
Dear Congresswoman Escobar:

On behalf of the El Paso Chamber, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas,
and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding
(CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project. Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT)
structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety,
and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso,
Texas.

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists,
and public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10
where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian
amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth,
deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which
limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray.

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the
connection between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s
construction in the late 1960s, generate significant environmental and public health benefits,
achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans,
reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided
El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing livability.

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Ricardo Mora
President & CEO
El Paso Chamber
Ricardo@elpaso.org



Public

April 24, 2025

The Honorable Veronica Escobar
Texas’ 16th Congressional District 
United States House of Representatives 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500
El Paso, TX 79901

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project

Dear Congresswoman Escobar:

On behalf of Schneider Electric, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas, 
and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding 
(CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) 
structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire 
safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown 
El Paso, Texas. 

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current 
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, 
cyclists, and public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets 
crossing I-10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking 
pedestrian amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include 
traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal 
mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, 
learn, play, and pray.

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the 
connection between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s 
construction in the late 1960s, generate significant environmental and public health benefits, 
achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El 
Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift that 
has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing livability.

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Robert A. Nathan
Manager, Texas Government Relations
Schneider Electric 



 
  
May 6, 2025 
 
 
 
  
The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives  
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 
  
Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project 
  
Dear Congresswoman Escobar:  
 
On behalf of MountainStar Sports Group, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas, 
and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) 
program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural 
improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities 
over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas.  
 
The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current vehicular-
centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit 
users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where pedestrians 
encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities. Transportation 
challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, 
safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access 
areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray. 
 
A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection 
between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, 
generate significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most 
critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating 
its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial 
lines, and enhancing livability. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Alan Ledford 
President 



 North Mesa, El Paso, TX 79902-1150 
Office 915-747-4294    Fax 915-533-1172 
Email: huntff@huntcompanies.com 

, 2025 

The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project 

Dear Congresswoman Escobar: 

On behalf of the Woody and Gayle Hunt Family Foundation, I am writing to express my support for the 
City of El Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community 
Project Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system 
(TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire 
safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El 
Paso, Texas.  

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current 
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and 
public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 
where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian 
amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, 
deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which 
limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray. 

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection 
between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 
1960s, generate significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and
—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, 
celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural 
and racial lines, and enhancing livability. 

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Joshua W. Hunt 
President 

The Woody and Gayle Hunt Family Foundation is a private foundation supported by the Woody and Gayle Hunt family and Hunt Companies, Inc.   huntfamilyfoundation.com



  

  

Hunt Companies, Inc. 
601 N. Mesa, Suite 1900 
El Paso, TX 79901 
915-533-1122 

May 7, 2025 
  
The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives  
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 
  
Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project 
  
Dear Congresswoman Escobar:  
 
On behalf of Hunt Companies, Inc., I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and their 
$5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 
Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck 
Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of 
Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas.  
 
The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current vehicular-centric 
environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit users. The 
Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe 
environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 
Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of 
multimodal mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, learn, 
play, and pray. 
 
A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection between 
Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, generate 
significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—create 
a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an 
historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing livability. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Woody L. Hunt 
Senior Chairman of the Board 
Hunt Companies, Inc. 



 
601 N. Mesa, Suite 1900 
El Paso, Texas   79901 
 
 
May 7, 2025 
  
The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives  
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 
  
Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project 
  
Dear Congresswoman Escobar:  
 
On behalf of Avanta Residential, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and 
their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) program 
for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements 
for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block 
(0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas.  
 
The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current vehicular-
centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit 
users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where pedestrians 
encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities. Transportation 
challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, 
safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access 
areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray. 
 
A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection 
between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, 
generate significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most 
critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating 
its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial 
lines, and enhancing livability. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Peter A. Spier 
President 
 







May 7, 2025

The Honorable Veronica Escobar
Texas’ 16th Congressional District
United States House of Representatives
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500
El Paso, TX 79901

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project

Dear Congresswoman Escobar:

On behalf of Audaz Capital, an early-stage venture capital fund, I am writing to express my
support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal
Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project. Funding
will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza, including
retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of
Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas.

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians,
cyclists, and public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets
crossing I-10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often due to a lack of
pedestrian amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include
traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal
mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal,
learn, play, and pray.

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the
connection between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s
construction in the late 1960s, generate significant environmental and public health benefits,
achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El
Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift
that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing livability.

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Ebetuel (Beto) Pallares, PhD, MBA
General Partner

https://audaz.capital/ Capital for Audacious Founders.TM



ALLEN CONCRETE, LLC
3800 Hueco Club Rd.

El Paso, TX 79938
Tel 915-921-0678
Fax 915-856-8834

aci@allenconcreteinc.com

May 7, 2025

The Honorable Veronica Escobar
Texas’ 16th Congressional District 
United States House of Representatives 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500
El Paso, TX 79901

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project

Dear Congresswoman Escobar:

On behalf of the AGC of Texas, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and 
their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) 
program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project. Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural 
improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities
over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas.

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current 
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and 
public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where 
pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities.
Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient 
roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit the 
ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray.

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection 
between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, 
generate significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most 
critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, 
celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural 
and racial lines, and enhancing livability.

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Miguel Allen
President

Sincerely,





Sales, Service, Parts, and Rentals 
Construction and Industrial Equipment and Supplies 
939 Hawkins, El Paso TX 79915 
Business: 915 772-0613          

 
 
May 7, 2025 
  
The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives  
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 
  
Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project 
  
Dear Congresswoman Escobar:  
 
On behalf of Sierra Machinery/ROMCO Equipment Co, I am writing to express my support for 
the City of El Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 
Community Project Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be 
utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including 
retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of 
Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas.  
 
The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current 
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, 
cyclists, and public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets 
crossing I-10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking 
pedestrian amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include 
traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal 
mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, 
learn, play, and pray. 
 
A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the 
connection between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s 
construction in the late 1960s, generate significant environmental and public health benefits, 
achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El 
Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift 
that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing livability. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Robert Wrinkle 
Branch Manager 
 
 





1501 North Mesa Street, Suite 100
El Paso, TX 79902

888.451.6822

May 5, 2025

The Honorable Veronica Escobar
Texas’ 16th Congressional District
United States House of Representatives
221 N. Kansas St,. Ste. 1500
El Paso, TX 79901

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I 10 Deck Plaza Project

Dear Congresswoman Escobar:

On behalf of the Consor, a North American transportation andwater infrastructure firm going above, below, and beyond the surface
tomove communities forward, I amwriting to expressmy support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations
request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) program for the I 10 Deck Plaza Project. Funding will be utilized
for on system (TxDOT) structural improvements for the I 10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and
utilities over a 6 block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I 10) in Downtown El Paso.

Our local office, which employs more than forty El Pasoans, is less than half a mile from this proposed project. As neighbors and as
infrastructure experts, we deeply understand the transformational promise of the Deck Plaza for our community and our region.

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de emphasize the current vehicular centric environment, and
facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete
segments of streets crossing I 10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian
amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I 10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient roadway
infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access areas
where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray.

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection between Downtown and
nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I 10’s construction in the late 1960s, generate significant environmental and public
health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El
Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and
racial lines, and enhancing livability.

Do not hesitate to contact me at (915) 339 5335 or rprieto@consoreng.com if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Rick Prieto, P.E.
Senior Vice President

Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating
racial lines, and enhancing livabil

Do not hesitate to contact me at

Sincerely,

Ri k P i P E



May 7, 2025
  
The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 
  
Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project
  
Dear Congresswoman Escobar:  

On behalf of El Paso Locomotive FC, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, 
Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project 
Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system 
(TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, 
fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in 
Downtown El Paso, Texas.  

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current 
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, 
and public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 
where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities. 
Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient 
roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit the 
ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray. 

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection 
between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 
1960s, generate significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, 
and—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich 
heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along 
economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing livability. 

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Andrew Forrest  
General Manager, Business and Technical Operations  

Sincererererely,

Andrew Forrest 













HAWK Construction
12779 Azogue Ave.
El Paso, Texas 79938

(915) 526-9116
info@hawktx.com

hawktx.com

May 6, 2025

The Honorable Veronica Escobar
Texas’ 16th Congressional District 
United States House of Representatives 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500
El Paso, TX 79901

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project

Dear Congresswoman Escobar:

On behalf of HAWK Construction, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, 
Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project 
Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project. Funding will be utilized for on-system 
(TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support 
beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) 
in Downtown El Paso, Texas.

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current 
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, 
and public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10
where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian 
amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, 
deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, 
which limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray.

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the 
connection between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s 
construction in the late 1960s, generate significant environmental and public health benefits, 
achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El 
Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift that 
has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing livability.

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Jorge Ojeda, P.E.
President
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May 7, 2025 

The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project 

Dear Congresswoman Escobar:  

On behalf of Jordan Foster Construction, I am writing to express my support for the City of El 
Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community 
Project Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-
system (TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, 
support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 
10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas.  

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current 
vehicular-centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, 
cyclists, and public transit users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets 
crossing I-10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking 
pedestrian amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include 
traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal 
mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, 
learn, play, and pray. 

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the 
connection between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s 
construction in the late 1960s, generate significant environmental and public health benefits, 
achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El 
Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift 
that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing livability. 

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely,

Joseph M. Ureño 
Project Executive





May 7, 2025

The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District 
United States House of Representatives 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500
El Paso, TX 79901

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project

Dear Congresswoman Escobar:

On behalf of CEA Group, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and their $5,000,000 
appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) program for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project. 
Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, 
support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El 
Paso, Texas.

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current vehicular-centric 
environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit users. The Deck Plaza 
will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where pedestrians encounter unsafe environments, often as a result 
from lacking pedestrian amenities. Transportation challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, 
deficient roadway infrastructure, safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit the ability of 
residents to access areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray.

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection between Downtown 
and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, generate significant environmental and 
public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, 
reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along 
economic, cultural and racial lines, and enhancing livability.

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely,

Ruben Chavez, PE 
Principal



 
 
  
May 6, 2025  
  
The Honorable Veronica Escobar 
Texas’ 16th Congressional District  
United States House of Representatives  
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500 
El Paso, TX 79901 
  
Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project 
  
Dear Congresswoman Escobar:  
 
On behalf of Urban Flex, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and their 
$5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) program for 
the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements for 
the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block (0.38 
miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas.  
 
The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current vehicular-
centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit 
users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where pedestrians 
encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities. Transportation 
challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, 
safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access 
areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray. 
 
A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection 
between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, 
generate significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most 
critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating 
its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial 
lines, and enhancing livability. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Perla Lucero  
Founder/CEO 



1420 MYRTLE AVE · EL PASO, TX · 79901
(915) 533-0912

May 07, 2025

The Honorable Veronica Escobar
Texas’ 16th Congressional District 
United States House of Representatives 
221 N Kansas St Ste 1500
El Paso, TX 79901

Subject: Support for City of El Paso FY26 CPF: I-10 Deck Plaza Project

Dear Congresswoman Escobar:

On behalf of Pronto Body Shop, Inc, I am writing to express my support for the City of El Paso, Texas, and 
their $5,000,000 appropriations request to the Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding (CPF) program 
for the I-10 Deck Plaza Project.  Funding will be utilized for on-system (TxDOT) structural improvements 
for the I-10 Deck Plaza including retaining walls, support beams, fire safety, and utilities over a 6-block 
(0.38 miles) length of Interstate Highway 10 (I-10) in Downtown El Paso, Texas. 

The project will physically reconnect Downtown and Uptown El Paso, de-emphasize the current vehicular-
centric environment, and facilitate all modes of travel, especially for pedestrians, cyclists, and public transit 
users. The Deck Plaza will address incomplete segments of streets crossing I-10 where pedestrians 
encounter unsafe environments, often as a result from lacking pedestrian amenities. Transportation 
challenges impacting the I-10 Downtown corridor include traffic growth, deficient roadway infrastructure, 
safety concerns, and the lack of multimodal mobility options, which limit the ability of residents to access 
areas where they live, work, heal, learn, play, and pray.

A Deck Plaza is not a goal in its own right. To justify its costs, this project must restore the connection 
between Downtown and nearby Uptown neighborhoods separated by I-10’s construction in the late 1960s, 
generate significant environmental and public health benefits, achieve financial feasibility, and—most 
critical of all—create a unique destination for all El Pasoans, reflecting El Paso’s rich heritage, celebrating 
its living culture, closing an historic rift that has divided El Pasoans along economic, cultural and racial 
lines, and enhancing livability.

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Tiffany Menefee
President
Pronto Body Shop, Inc


